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Rate Based Claims – Notification Change 
in the 835 for Retroactive Rate 
Adjustments 
 

Currently, eMedNY utilizes the PER segment in the ASC 

X12N/0050X221A1 835 Remittance Advice to notify providers when 

a rate based claim has been reprocessed as a result of a retroactive 

adjustment. eMedNY will be making a change to the PER segment in 

order to be compliant with the appropriate usage of this segment. 

 

On 07/24/2014 - Cycle number 1928, eMedNY will begin to return 

the following values in the 835 for retroactive rate adjustments:  

 The literal "RETRO RATE REVERSAL" that is currently 

sent to let providers know of a Reversal in the PER segment 

of the 835-Remittance Advice shall be removed and a 

Remittance Advice Remark Code (RARC)-N689 (ALERT: 

REVERSAL DUE TO RETROACTIVE RATE CHANGE ) 

shall be sent in the MIA05 of the Inpatient Adjudication 

Information segment or MOA03 – Outpatient Adjudication 

Information segment.  

 

 The literal “RETRO RATE CORRECTION" that is currently 

sent to let providers know of a Correction of a previous 

payment in the PER segment of the 835-Remittance Advice 

will be removed and a Remittance Advice Remark Code 

(RARC)-N419 (RETROACTIVE RATE ADJUSTMENT ) will 

be sent in the MIA05 of the Inpatient Adjudication 

Information segment or MOA03 – Outpatient Adjudication 

Information segment. 

 

 

 

If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@csc.com for 
further assistance.  

 

    

         
         
         
         

 

The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible.  
However, no e-mail transmittals or materials provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 
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